OL Area Cable Advisory Council
Minutes
July 9 2015


Old Lyme Area Cable Advisory Council

July 9 2015
Salem Town Offices, Salem
Present: Chair Peter Sielman (Town of Salem), Vice Chair Pam Munro(Salem BOE), Secretary/Treasurer Cathy Frank(Town of Old Lyme), Brian Bowes (Town of Lyme); John Bairos, Comcast representative

Absent: Gary Mezzi (East Haddam BOE), Russ Gomes (representative to State Advisory Council); Lynn Perry, Public Access Coordinator

Call to Order 
Chairman Peter Sielman called the meeting to order at 7:45pm.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Pam Munro, seconded by Brian Bowes, to approve the minutes of the April 2015 meeting. Motion passed.
  

Treasurer’s Report
Cathy Frank reported the combined balance in checking and savings accounts as nearly $18,000.

A scholarship check for $2,000 has been disbursed to Austin Gometz. Cathy will contact Olivia Angeli to clarify what she needs to submit in order to request the scholarship funds she was awarded.

Members discussed ways to publicize the Council scholarship program. Brian suggested submitting photos of awardees with press releases. Council members could attend school award ceremonies to take photos. Pam suggested scheduling a photo session at the Old Lyme Comcast studio with the current awardees before they leave for college.

Scholarship reminders can be submitted to the Public Access Bulletin Board.

Cathy asked that the applications request essays to be sent electronically as Word attachments, and that we clearly state that we will share the essays with the public.
Statewide Video Council Report
Russ Gomes was not present at the meeting; no report.
Old Business
None
New Business
· Transmission problem from Old Lyme studio reported by Lymes’ Senior Center
Cathy reported on a recent problem with a DVD delivered to the OL Access Studio by a Lymes’ Senior Center volunteer. Although the DVD aired with no problem from the Groton Comcast studio, there were audio problems when it aired from Old Lyme. The volunteer arranged for a new DVD, and Lynn Perry requested that a Comcast technician test the studio equipment.
Peter suggested that Cathy ask Lynn for a report on what the problem was, as well as confirmation that it has been repaired. He also suggested that Lynn schedule a new airing date for the Senior Center program, and provide the volunteer with advance notice on the date and time.

Peter received communication from Comcast advising that program expiration dates are now available on the xfinity.com website under contract renewals.

Peter reported that his address and phone # are not included in the new Frontier phone book, although they were listed in the AT&T book. Frontier told him they could not include it unless Comcast provided the data. Comcast told him they could not provide the data unless/until they were asked by Frontier. John Bairos suggested that Peter contact the Frontier representative to the Statewide Council:
Francie Leader

Director of Contracts & Partnerships

3 High Ridge Park Road

Stamford, CT

Francie.leader@ftr.com

Comcast Report
John Bairos arrived at 8:05. He reported that Comcast has committed to the Hiring our Heroes program with the US Chamber of Commerce and expects to hire over 10,000 veterans over the 
next 3 years. John said the program is especially meaningful in southeastern Connecticut due to the presence of the Sub Base and Coast Guard Academy.

A voice remote control is now available for customers with an X1 DVR from Comcast. There is an increase in the monthly fee for customers who wish to upgrade to the X1. The voice control is in addition to the talking guide John mentioned at the previous Council meeting.

John verified that the mailing address for communication to the Advisory Council is still Chairman Sielman’s.

Public Access Report

· Lynn Perry
John Bairos presented Lynn’s Public Access report. A recent problem with audio was corrected. A Comcast technician adjusted audio levels on the studio equipment.
Public Comment 
None
Adjournment
The next meeting is scheduled for October 8, 2015 in East Haddam. A motion was made by Cathy to adjourn at 8:30pm.
Cathy Frank
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